## Westvale Primary School "Striving for Excellence, Caring for All"

→ westvale@knowsley.gov.uk 

www.westvaleprimary.co.uk

26<sup>th</sup> May 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

As a part of your child's education here at Westvale Primary, we promote well-being and development though our Personal, Social, Health and Economic (PSHE) programme.

As you may be aware one aspect of our PSHE curriculum is Relationships and Sex Education (RSE). It is compulsory for all pupils receiving primary school education to take part in lessons which will focus on the RSE aspects of the programme. As our previous letter stated, you can look at our PSHE policy, RSE parents leaflet and coverage online on our school website.

I am writing to let you know that starting on 14<sup>th</sup> June 2021, your child's class will be beginning their RSE lessons. Over the following weeks children in Year 5 will take part in the following lessons:

- to be aware of their own self-image
- to understand how bodies change during puberty
- to express how they feel about changes that happen during puberty
- to understand how babies are conceived naturally and how sometimes people need
   IVF to help them have a baby
- to identify what they are looking forward to about becoming a teenager
- to identify what they are looking forward to when they are in Y6.

As a school we are committed to working in partnership with parents. To support our parental consultation process, if you would like to find out more, or want to discuss any concerns about the RSE programme, then please do not hesitate to contact your child's teacher via the school phone number. If required we will be available on Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> June, 3.30 – 4.30 to answer any further queries/questions.

Thank you for your continued support,

Mrs Kelly & Mrs Afflick (Subject leads for PSHE education)